
Appendix 3

The Occupiers of:

Place Department 
Highways 

Bernard Weatherill House
8 Mint Walk 

Croydon
CR01EA

Tel/Typetalk: 020 8726 6000
Minicom: 020 8760 5797Aurelia Road, Brading Road

Cecil Road, Rosecourt Road
Thornton Avenue, Lavender Road,
Songhurst Close

Important Parking Information
Residents Parking Proposal - Questionnaire 

Contact: Parking Design
Parking.Design@croydon.gov.uk

     Tel: 020 8726 7100
Our Ref: PD/PS/PT/

Date:  14 June 2017

Dear Occupier,
Proposed introduction of a new Controlled Parking Zone in the Cecil Road Area, West 
Thornton. 
I am writing to ask for your views on the proposal to introduce a new Controlled Parking Zone 
in the Cecil Road area as shown in the enclosed plan, which includes your road. The proposal 
is a direct response to a petition received from Cecil Road residents, requesting that the 
Council develop a residents’ permit scheme to address the parking problems in this area. 
Officers reported the request to the Traffic Management Advisory Committee (TMAC), who, on 
6 July 2016, authorised this consultation.

The existing surrounding Controlled Parking Zones operates between 9am and 5pm, Monday 
to Saturday.  During this period, parking is only permitted within parking bays with a valid 
permit or ticket displayed on the vehicle windscreen. Residents and businesses within the 
zone boundary are eligible to purchase parking permits. The enclosed fact sheet gives further 
information on CPZs and how the proposed scheme would operate if introduced in your road. 

It is Council policy to engage with local residents before making decisions that affect them. 
This is why your views are important to us and we would be grateful if you could complete the 
attached questionnaire.  Once completed, please return it in the enclosed pre-paid envelope 
by Monday, 17 July 2017.

All questionnaire responses and representations received by 17 July 2017 will be presented in 
a report to the next TMAC for its consideration on 11 October 2017. This feedback will assist 
the TMAC in reaching a decision whether to introduce the scheme as proposed, vary it or 
abandon it.

Please note that in order to manage demand for permits in this area, in multi-occupancy 
dwellings (including houses converted into flats/rooms as well as blocks of flats) of between 2 
and 9 households, only one permit application per household will be processed and no visitor 
permits will be available. Parking permits will not be available to residential developments with 
10 or more households. 

Please do not hesitate to contact Paul Tarrant on 0208 726 6000 ext:88256 or by email 
Paul.Tarrant@croydon.gov.uk if you require further information or clarification on this 
proposal.
Yours faithfully,
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David Wakeling Parking Design Manager – Highways and Parking Services 


